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I am always quite emotional as a school year comes to a close.  Although 
summer is indeed a time to relax and renew, I am always glad when 
school starts up as I get to again spend my days with some of the best 
ladies in town….my teachers. I really enjoy each day here with them…we 
have wiped each other’s tears and celebrated each other’s joys.  What a 
gig.  

But what strikes me even more each year, is the realization that our time 
together with our graduating families is coming to an end.  As we watch 
our littles move on to kindergarten, we certainly celebrate this 
milestone, but at the same time it is, admittedly, a bit hard to let them 
go. We met some of these children before they were even born! Our 
relationships with you really matter and we hope you all know that 
whether you are returning next year or not, you will always have friends 
here at Hope.  Thank you for sharing your precious child with us. 

Much love to our all our families! Heartfelt thanks to these families with 
graduates: 

1st child – Bell, DelVille, DiSano, Harris, Kariuki, Krypinevich, Littell, 
Mackenzie, Mangum, Niemoth, Pierce, Ross, Schnell, Stowell, Walker 

2nd child – Garrity, Hawkes, Mangieri, Martin, Morgan, Pacheco, Welling 

3rd child! – Thye, Tuinstra    xoxoxo, Mrs. H 
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Upcoming Events 

¨ FANTASTIC FIRE 
TRUCK May 2 

¨ DRIVE IN MOVIE May 3 
¨ MOTHER’S DAY May 

8/9 
¨ WATER DAYS May 

13/14 
¨ LAST DAYS OF 

SCHOOL May 15/16 
¨ 2019-20 

REGISTRATION 
Ongoing 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

        
   

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

“My mom smiled at me. Her smile kind 
of hugged me.”	
–	Wonder, R.J. Palacio	

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

CHAPEL 

 
With Pastor Steve and Ms. Kathy 

 
 

If your children leave our school knowing 
that God made them special and unique, 

that they are loved, and that Jesus came to 
show us how to treat others, then Chapel 

Time would be considered a success in my 
book. 

 
We really enjoy Chapel with the kids and 
sharing The Fruits of the Spirit with them:  

Love, Joy, Peace, Patience, Kindness, 
Goodness, Faithfulness, Gentleness and 

Self Control.  Not only can we share 
stories from the Bible that illustrate these 

traits, the Fruits of the Spirit naturally lend 
themselves to our preschool curriculum, 

most especially our social-emotional 
curriculum.   

 
We hope that some of the lessons and 

Bible stories shared at Chapel, and in the 
classroom, made a difference to your child. 

Even if they don’t remember the exact 
stories, we hope they will remember how 

they felt and will be inspired to be a 
Bucket Filler like Jesus was.    

 

	

LUNCH BUNCH 

 
 

*No Lunch Bunch on  
May 7, 9, 14, 15 and 16 

 
We have really enjoyed your kiddos at 
Lunch Bunch this year.  We designed it to 
help the kids get used to a longer day, 
have an opportunity for additional time to 
problem solve and play, and to practice 
self-care skills (ex: opening their lunches).   
 
Thanks for having them stay! 

 



 

 

 
There’s no such thing as the perfect parent May 11, 2017Carol Lopinski 

Perspective changes everything. 

Now that my kids are grown and there’s 20 years between me and the hectic days of 
raising four young children, I realize that the everyday struggles of parenting that I thought 
were so important back then weren’t really so critical after all. Mealtime, for instance, was 
always a struggle in our house. My oldest was the pickiest eater on Earth. Looking back, I 
wish I had realized that it’s not the end of the world if the broccoli doesn’t get eaten. 
(That’s what vitamins are for.) As parents, we made mistakes, as all parents do, but years 
later we realize that, overall, we did the best we could, and that was just what our kids 
needed. 

Raising infants, toddlers and preschoolers is challenging, and like a lot of parents, I was 
determined to be “the perfect parent.” That unrealistic aspiration plagues today’s parents 
more than ever. In a recent national survey of millennial mothers, nearly 80% said it’s 
important to be “the perfect mom.” 

The myth of being the perfect parent comes from both internal and external pressures. 
Our own need for approval from others, paired with the idealized versions of parenting that 
we see in the media, and especially on social media, all play a role in parents creating 
unrealistic expectations of both themselves and their young children. 

 



 

 

I modeled the first family resource center I ran after my own parenting challenges. If I had 
all these questions and insecurities, then I imagined that others did, too. For years I 
worked with families of all backgrounds and income levels, and they all shared a similar 
struggle: trying to live up to this idea of the perfect parent. 

Now, with the gift of years of perspective and years of experience working with families of 
all types, I can say for sure that there really is no such thing. 

My advice to today’s parents of young kids is this: I encourage you to find support in your 
community – whether it’s at a family resource center, in your faith community or a parent 
support group. There’s value in knowing that there are others who are feeling the same 
pressures you are. And maybe think about taking a break from social media once in a 
while. Remember, everyone is showing you the good stuff and not the challenges that all 
parents face every day. 

Carol Lopinski, MSW, LCSW, ACSW, has more than 30 years of experience in developing and providing support 
services and programs for Arizona families and received the National Association of Social Workers-Arizona 
Chapter's Lifetime Achievement Award in 2009. 

 
The Legacy of a Mother 
 
First Things First, Chattanooga, TN 
 
It has been said that life is about leaving a legacy. Mother's Day is a great time to 
celebrate the legacy of moms and those who have come alongside us as stand-in moms, 
whether for a season at college or life in general. 
 
According to a 2017 study of 2,000 American moms with kids between 5 and 12, 
commissioned by Welch’s, being a mom is the equivalent of working at least 2 1/2 full-
time jobs. The study found that a mom works an average of 98 hours per week.  
 
The average mom starts her day around 6:23 a.m. and doesn’t stop until 8:31 p.m. And, 
she is lucky to get an hour and seven minutes to herself each day. Four out of 10 moms 
said their lives feel like never-ending series of tasks all week. 
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June 3 - 7    9:00am – Noon 
Registration Forms in Church Office 

Ages 3 through 11 



 

 
 



 

 

 
 

LAST DAYS OF SCHOOL 

 
 

Wednesday, May 15th 
Thursday, May 16th 



 

 

 

 

FANTASTIC FIRE TRUCK IS COMING! 

 
Thursday, May 2nd  

8:45 – 9:45am 
Fun & Games for All! 

________________________________________________ 
 

WATER DAYS 
Monday, May 13 or Tuesday, May 14 

 
 

We will enjoy water activities at recess. Please dress your 
child in a bathing suit and apply sunscreen before arrival.  

Please bring a beach towel and a change of clothes.   



 

 

 

 
 

Moms, please join us for this special time 
with your child.   

 
 

MWF 3’s:  Wednesday, 5/08 @ 10:55am in Fellowship Hall 
 

3 Day Pre-K:  Wednesday, 5/08 @ 10:55am in the classroom 
 
 

Toddlers:  Thursday, 5/09 @ 10:55am in Fellowship Hall 
 

T/H 3’s:  Thursday, 5/09 @ 10:55am in the classroom 
 

4 Day Pre-K:  Thursday, 5/09 @ 10:25am Upstairs 
 



 

 

 
 

Know someone looking for a preschool home?  Invite them to ours! 
Toddlers:  3 openings 

3’s:  Full, currently taking waitlist 
Pre-K:  10 openings 



 

 

Please make drop off and pick up times with your 
child Cell Phone Free Zones J  

 
SMOKE-FREE ENVIRONMENT 
We at Children of Hope Child Development Center are committed to providing a smoke-free 
environment for children, staff members, and child care providers. Due to hazards from 
exposure to second-hand smoke and as a recognized Empower child care facility, it shall be 
the policy of this child care facility to provide a tobacco-free environment for children, staff 
members, child care providers, and parents. 
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Like our Facebook Page!  
 

Also, join our Private Group 
Children of Hope Preschool/ 

Child Development Center of Ahwatukee  
 
 
 

Children of Hope Preschool/Child Dev Ctr of Ahwatukee 


